
 May 8, 2023 

 Will Seuffert 
 Executive Secretary 
 Minnesota Public Utilities Commission 
 121 Seventh Place East, Suite 350 
 St. Paul, MN 55105 

 Re: In the Matter of Xcel Energy’s Petition for Approval of a Resiliency Service Program, 
 Docket No. E-002/M-22-170 

 Mr. Seuffert, 

 Please find attached the testimony of Catherine Boies on behalf of Colorado Solar and Storage 
 Association and Solar Energy Industries Association regarding the Resiliency Service Program 
 proposed by Xcel Energy in Colorado. While this testimony is publicly available in docket 
 22AL-0130E before the Public Utilities Commission of Colorado, the Minnesota Solar Energy 
 Industries Association is filing it for the convenience of the Minnesota Public Utilities 
 Commission (“Commission”) staff as they prepare for the hearing that the Commission recently 
 set for May 18, 2023. 

 Sincerely, 

 /s/ Logan O’Grady, Esq. 
 Executive Director 
 MnSEIA 

 (P) 651-425-0240 
 (E) logrady@mnseia.org 

 Attachment: COSSA/SEIA Testimony re Xcel Resiliency Program in Colorado 


